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College Captain Announcement  
This year it has been wonderful to receive seven applications for 
College Captain in 2024. Students have had to write an  
application, attend an interview and present a speech to the  

student body and staff. Following all of this, students in Years 7 
to 11 and staff voted on their preferred Leaders. This year we 
were privileged to hear seven unique speeches, the quality of 

which ranks amongst the best, if not the best, that most of the staff can remember at the  
College. I would like to congratulate all our applicants for first putting themselves forward and 
then for their efforts throughout the process. I would also like to thank Dr. Taylor for  

coordinating the election process at the College. There can only be two Captains and two Vice  
Captains and I am pleased to the announce College Captains for 2024 are Tyson Funston and 
Owen Lowe, with Vice Captains, Ben Greenaway and Scarlett Hand. I look forward to working 

closely with them over the next 12 months.     

End of Term  
We have reached the end of another term – and this one feels like it has gone very quickly as it 

has been very busy. We are now three quarters of the way through the year and while we hope 

that everyone can have a good break over the next two weeks, we hope that everyone comes 

back to hit Term 4 running and looking to do their best in end of year assessments. 

Year 12 Holiday Classes  
There are several Year 12 VCE teachers who have organised to run classes over the holidays. 

We have aimed to keep most of these classes in the first week to allow students and families 

some time for a break if needed. We encourage all students to make the most of these  

opportunities and thank the staff for giving up their time.  

Victorian State School Spectacular  
Last Saturday two of our students – Maya Feeny and Mara Reynolds, along with several  

students from the Primary School - participated in the Victorian State School Spectacular. This 
is a massive performance that brings together students from across the state to create a huge 
live performance with many moving parts. It is a wonderful opportunity for our students to  
experience and participate in. Massive thanks again must be extended to Deb Feeny for her  

organisation and coordination.  

Principal’s Report 
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Year 10 Work Experience 
This week, our Year 10 students undertook work  

experience at a range of employers both locally and beyond.  I am 

sure that they had a great week and learnt something about their 

chosen field. It is important to remember that it is just as  

important to confirm a career path as it is to find out it is not the 

right path for you. I look forward to hearing about everyone’s 

week. 

Weekend Grand Finals 
All the very best of luck to our students who may be competing in Grand Finals this weekend – 

the Under 14B Netball, Under 12’s and 15’s Hockey and Under 17’s Football. Good luck also 
to the Men’s Hockey. It is a fantastic effort to make a Grand Final – there are many people 
who never get the opportunity to experience this – make the most of it. 

Term 4 
Term 4 sees the Year 12 students return for three weeks prior to their exams or completion of 

their Vocational Major Certificate. Year 9 to 11 exams are in Week 7 and then Step-Up starts 
for all students. Term 4 generally moves quickly so it is important from day 1 that  
everybody makes the most of every opportunity presented to them. 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 2nd October —  First Day of Term 4 

Wednesday, 4th October — LMR Basketball Qualifier 
Thursday, 5th October — LMR Athletics 
Monday, 9th October — Yr. 10/11 Flourish Girl Program 
Monday, 9th– Tuesday, 10th October — Yr. 11 ODE Camp 
Friday, 13th October — LMR Basketball 

Monday, 16th October — SSV Athletics 
Wednesday, 18th October — LMR Sports — Bendigo 
Friday, 20th October — Last Day for Yr. 12 students 
    
  
Tony Hand 
Principal 

    

         

Principal’s Report 
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St. Arnaud Uniting Church Debutante Ball 2024 

Could any Yr. 10 & 11 girls who are wishing to participate in 
next year’s Debutante Ball, please don’t forget to get your    
expressions of interest forms handed back to either Lisa 

Esmore at Apex Service Station or Alison Darby at MCL Legal. 

Office News 



 5 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Attendance Information 
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Year 11 Food Studies 

students cook  
Breakfast for the  

Year 12’s 
 
For the last two weeks, the Year 11 Food Studies students have been working 
on their SAC, which was to design and produce a practical food solution in  
response to an opportunity or a need in the food  
industry or school community. Jackson and Anthony 
chose to put on a breakfast for the Year 12 students 
which is happening this Friday. 

 
The Year 12 students were  
given a range of breakfast type 
foods and they had to say what they would like to have 
cooked for them. The decision was made that Jackson 
and Anthony would cook banana and honey breakfast 
loaves, savoury breakfast scones, egg and bacon  

breakfast muffins with spinach and mushrooms, and pancakes with maple  
syrup and bacon. 
 
They used a range of cooking skills to produce the items and worked  
cooperatively with each other when working on the same recipe. Many of the 
products were produced prior to the day.  
This morning, both boys were at school at 7.30am to set up the conference 
room, to cook the pancakes and reheat the loaves, scones and muffins. 
 
A big thank you to Mr. Hand who helped cook the  
bacon on the BBQ and Tania Scarce who assisted in 
the setting up and serving of the Year 12s. 
 

Bon appetit! 

Yr. 11 Food Studies 
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Yr. 12 Breakfast Photos 
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R U OK DAY ? 
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R U OK DAY ? 
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This week students attended the fourth week of our  

Broader Horizons Program; it is a program run in conjunction 

with the NCLLEN (North Central Local Learning &  

Employment Network). Broader Horizons is a Year 9 Careers 

Program which provides students with a broader outlook and 

higher awareness of potential careers available within the  

local community. This year’s program 

was conducted in Term 3. Year 9  

students were given the opportunity 

to participate in one of the four 

career areas – Agriculture, 

Health Services, Retail or Local 

Government. It’s a wonderful opportunity for Year 9 

students to gain more of an understanding of the many 

different types of jobs there are within a specific  

industry. 

This week a group of students visited the Northern  

Grampians Shire Council. They went to the main office at the 

Town Hall, then to the Children’s  

Precinct and the Library for  

Story Time. After lunch the  

students headed over to the 

Parks and Gardens and the Work 

Crew. The students have one final day, this will be a 

full class excursion to Bendigo to visit the TAFE and 

University to look at opportunities available after secondary school. 

Broader Horizons — Local Government 
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On Tuesday, 29th August, in our Food Studies lesson, which only        
consisted of one student, we decided to try something different. 

While I (Mrs. Reynolds), made the lemon custard filling, Rogan made 
the doughnut mixture and cooked this in the piemaker to make our 

doughnuts.  

Once the doughnuts were cooked and slightly cooled, we piped the 
custard into the centre. In theory, students finished their theory 
component by looking at the food processing and transportation      

requirements of our food, what food miles were and how can we make 
these processes sustainable into the future. 

 

 

 

Yr. 12 Food Studies 
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 Yr. 7-8 Science 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In Science this week the students had the opportunity to look at a range of leaves 

to see if they contained the same pigments. Producers, such as plants and algae, 
are green due to a pigment called chlorophyll. Leaves in plants also contain other 

pigments, such as carotenes and xanthophylls.  

In the investigation, the pigments of various plants were extracted by soaking 
them in methylated spirits and separated by using chromatography. The pigments 
which are similar to each of the leaves were identified. This was completed in the        
ecosystem section where we  looked at how plants and animals work together in 

food chains and webs to allow the biodiversity that we have. 
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In food last week, with both students back in class, we made middle 
eastern chicken, which was marinated in a mixture of spices and pan 
fired. This recipe is high in protein and very low in fat. The ginger 

cake was made into muffins due to time constraints in allowing time to 
cool the cake and for it to be iced. The muffins were very light and 
moist, with the use of fresh ginger as the main flavour. Oil was used 
instead of butter so that it contained monounsaturated fat rather 

than saturated fat, making it a better choice for good health.  

In theory, students continued with their research project based 
around ethics, risk, processing, and transportation requirements and 
how can they be sustainable. Students have created a question they 

want to answer. 

Yr. 12 Food Studies - 5/9/23 
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A HUGE congratulations goes out 

to one of our students, Forbes 

Kirk, who has been named the 

2023 Vice-Captain of the  

Victorian Under 13’s Volts  

Hockey team. 

 

What a wonderful achievement 

and all of us here at the College, 

wish you the very best in  

  representing the National  

  Carnival in Newcastle in the school 

   holidays. We can’t wait to hear all 

 about it! 

 

  

  

 

 Well done, Forbes !! 

 

Celebrating Student Achievements 



 15 

 Yr. 12 OES Excursion 

 

 

Outdoor Environmental Studies  
On Sunday 3rd September, we headed off to Anglesea as a part of our School 

Assessed Coursework (SAC). We arrived late afternoon, set up our swags and 

headed to the beach for some fishing. Unfortunately, we did not catch  

anything and had to go hungry for the night! 

Monday 4th September, the students went for a ride around the park where 

we were staying, enjoyed bacon and eggs for  

breakfast and then got themselves ready for a  

morning of surfing. All students mastered the art of 

surfing with some students 

picking it up quicker than  

others. They had the help of 

Mr. Magowan along with  

surfing instructors.  

Unfortunately, Mr. Magowan aggravated a recurring 

hamstring injury while surfing and could not take the 

students on a mountain bike ride in the afternoon. 

We did a driving tour of Anglesea to look at the health of the environment and 

how the residents are rebuilding on existing blocks as the town is landlocked 

by the Otway National Park. We looked at the sustainability of the area for  

individual and society use now and for the future. 

We headed back to St. Arnaud late Monday afternoon with a stop in Ballarat 

for KFC. The students will use the experiences from this camp to complete 

their final journal SAC looking at two sections. The first is about the need for 

a healthy outdoor environment for individual and society use and wellbeing, 

also for the continual use in the future.  

The second component is 

how the Flora and Fauna 

Act helps to maintain or 

improve the current  

situation so that it is there 

for future users. 
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Birchip Cropping Field Day 
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2023 St. Arnaud Show 
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Entry Forms Available from the General Office               

at the College... 

2023 St. Arnaud Show 
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 2023 Energy Breakthrough 

 
 

 

 

 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FOR THE 2023 SCHOOL  

ENERGY BREAKTRHOUGH PROGRAM 

 

It is that time of year where the College begins its preparations for the 

Energy Breakthrough Program (EBT). This year we will look to have 

two teams — a Year 7-9 and Year 10-12 team — to race at both Casey 

Fields on the 21st of October for a 10-hour race, and of course, the big 

24-hour race at Maryborough over the weekend of the  

24th —26th of November.  

 

Both teams will have 8 riders and 1 pit crew member, with an even 

split of males and females.  

 

There will be practice nights on Wednesdays and Thursdays after 

school, with an occasional weekend practice, depending on  

availability.  

 

Any student who is interested in finding out more details is  

encouraged to contact Mr. Mac.  
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L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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Winter is here with a vengeance !!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Why not purchase one of our school beanies? 
 

 
 

School Beanies For Sale 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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School Holidays Events 
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School Holidays Events 
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School Holidays Events 



 41 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expressions of Interest 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 

 
Stacey’s Monday Canteen  

Special 
                              

HAPPY HOLIDAYS... 

See you all back in Term 4!! 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

October Mon 2nd Term 4 Begins 

 Wed 4th Yr. 10-12 ADF Careers Talk  

LMR Basketball Qualifier 

 Thurs 5th LMR Athletics 

 Mon 9th Yr. 10/11 Flourish Girl Program 

 Mon-Tues 9th-10th Yr. 11 ODE Camp  

 Fri 13th LMR Basketball — Bendigo 

 Mon 16th SSV Athletics 

 Wed 18th LMR Sports — Bendigo 

 Fri 20th Last Day for Year 12 students 

 Tues 24th English Exam 

 Wed 25th NCD Bowls/Shoot 

 Thurs 26th P.E Exam 

 Fri 27th Biology & General Maths Exam 

 Mon 30th Psychology & General Maths Exam 

 Tues 31st PDT Exam 

November Wed 1st Math Methods Exam 

 Thurs 2nd Math Methods & OED Exam 

VET Last Day 

 Fri 3rd HHD Exam 

Yr. 8 & 9 Man Cave Program 

 Mon 6th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Tues 7th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 


